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1. Introduction

The College is a general further education provider and offers a range of provision across 
vocational and professional qualifications, from Entry Level up to Higher Education. This 
includes apprenticeship, adult education provision and a Marine School. 

The Board adopted the Association of College's SPH Remuneration Code at its meeting 
on 10 July 2019 and is committed to the following principles in terms of its remuneration 
policy: 

• A fair and competitive salary offer to attract and retain high performing staff, taking
account of the circumstances of the College and evidence about the ability to
recruit;

• A framework for SPH remuneration which is fair and informed by information about
the range of salaries and the median earnings of all staff and the College's ability
to pay;

• Decision-making processes for SPH remuneration that are fair, transparent and
accountable.

2. Remit and Membership

The Performance, Appraisal and Review Committee (PARC) has responsibility for 
undertaking mid-year and year-end reviews of performance objectives set for all Senior 
Post Holders. A Performance Review report is taken to Finance & Resources Committee 
annually in November of each year, where this report is considered as part of the 
discussion around the annual salary review of the Senior Post Holders. The F&R 
Committee makes a recommendation to the Board regarding annual salary reviews. 

The College's Senior Post Holders in 2023-24 were: 
• Chief Executive Officer - Lindsey Whiterod
• Chief Operating Officer - Jane Cuthbertson
• Director of Governance - Neil Longstaff

Throughout the year ended 31 July 2024 the College's PARC comprised of at least 3 
members. 

PARC membership for the 2023/24 academic year was: 
• George Clark (College Governor, Committee Chair & Lead)
• Malcolm Grady (College Governor and Chair of the Board)
• Clive Johnson (College Governor)

The Chief Executive, Lindsey Whiterod, attended the meetings held in 2023-24 but 
withdrew during discussions regarding her own objectives and recommendations to be 
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